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“A Few Thoughts On…..” 

I remember, in the time we spent at a cabin in SW 
Massachusetts each summer as a child, how often there would 
be a puzzle sitting out on a card table, for days on end.  We 
would pick away at the puzzle here and there until, slowly, 
piece by piece, the final picture would come together.  It is a 
memory and image to which I often look when I consider the 
life and ministry of the church (the metaphorical applications 
are numerous), but most recently I have found myself focused 
on the nature of the ‘fit’ of each single piece of the puzzle. 
 
It doesn’t matter if it is a 10 piece-puzzle for a toddler, a 100 
piece puzzle for a family with children, or a 5000 piece 
masterpiece that only the most patient and enduring among us 
would choose to tackle, every single piece, in every one of the 
puzzles, has just one true ‘fit.’  In each puzzle, there is one 
place that is ‘just right’ and helps to make everything else 
come together.  I think that image has a lot to say about our 
life in the church. 
 
Now – don’t get me wrong.  The metaphor can quickly be 
pushed too far.  I think there are often multiple places that are 
right for us at any given time, and I know that what is right for 
our service in the life of the church, today, is quite possibly 
very different than what it might be in a year, two tears, five 
years, and on…  But, the simple truth is that there IS a fit.  
There IS a place (or places), for each of us, in which our 
interests, capacities, gifts, faith and discipleship merge to 
allow us to be an integral part in the life of the church while, 
simultaneously, we are being fed in our own journeys of faith.  
For each of us, there is ‘fit’ in the ministries of our 
congregation. 
 
Later in this newsletter you will find a wonderful article 
provided by our Stewardship Board on the stewardship of our 
time and talents in the life of the church.  In the coming weeks 
you will begin to see information from our Nominating 
Committee, on Sundays, that will discuss the various formal 
positions available in our church boards and leadership.  As 
spring progresses, you will begin to hear about some 

One Piece of the Puzzle 

 



 

Marty 

Intergenerational Mission 
Opportunity 

  
Save the date for the 2016 
Hosanna Mission Trip in 
Western Pennsylvania: 
Saturday, June 18 - Friday, 
June 24. 
  
This is a cross-generational 
week of work, fellowship, 
spiritual growth, and building 
God’s Kingdom! Ages 12 and 
older, all levels of fitness, and 
all levels expertise are 
needed. If you are interested 
in being a member of the 
Meal Team or serving on the 
Mission Team please 
contact David Schimpf 262-
242-8709 ASAP.  
  
  
 

conversations in regard to ways to enhance board 
membership that are currently being held by our Church 
Council.  And then, in future months, you will likely 
begin hearing about different ministries, each month, as 
we seek to more fully inform the congregation of all of 
the ministries going on in the life of the church. 
 
All of this is towards one goal – to help you find your fit!  
As you see the information of the Nominating Committee 
in the coming weeks, consider whether or not one of these 
boards is the right place for you, right now, to engage in 
the life of the church.  As you hear more and more about 
the ministries of the church, be open to the ‘nudging’ of 
God’s Spirit within you, and seek to discover your fit in 
the life of the church.  It may be on a board, it may be in a 
benevolence project, it may be in music, it may be in one 
place, it may be in many, but there is somewhere you ‘fit’ 
in the life of the church – and we need you.  I pray that 
you will be open to those possibilities in the months ahead 
and step in to be a part of what God is doing in the life of 
North Shore Congregational Church! 

 

 
One Piece of the Puzzle cont….. 

Yours in Faith, Fellowship and Service, Our Wednesday night “Soup 
and Table Talk” hour 
continues in Friendship 
lounge March 2nd, 9th and 
16th from 6 – 7 PM.  Enjoy a 
delicious “Souper” bowl of 
soup and discussion around 
the table. Each Wednesday 
will have its own topic so 
come when you can.  At 6:55 
we will 
close with a 
simple 
hymn and 
prayer.   

March 24  Our Maundy Thursday service is at 7 PM 

March 25  Good Friday service at 2 PM 

March 27  Easter Sunday  9 AM and 11 AM   
 Child care is offered for both services. 



 

EDUCATION AND FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES 

Mark your calendar to come to the church 
kitchen to help on March 6th right after 
the 10 am worship service.  We need 
pretzel baggers, sandwich makers, fruit 
washers, etc to make up 75 bag lunches 
for Repairers of the Breach.  This is a 
great ministry for all ages.  

 

Tuesday Morning Book Group 
Tuesday Morning Book Group Meets in 
Friendship Lounge from 10 – 11 am.  We are 
beginning to read and discuss Diana Butler 
Bass’s book Grounded: 
Finding God in the World. 
The discussions are rich 
and welcoming, and even 
more important are the 
friendships built!  Join us, 
you are always welcome! 
Interested? Just contact 
Rev. Julie and you will 
receive a reminder/
invitation! 
 

Thursday morning Bible Study meets in 
Friendship Lounge from 9:30-11:00.  We are 
exploring Matthew’s Gospel.  
The learning and 
conversation is wonderful. If 
you are interested in coming 
please feel free to join us 
anytime!  Questions? Contact Rev. Julie. 

Knit together by God!  
We meet on the 3rd Friday 
of each month at 1:00 pm in 
Friendship Lounge .  Come 
March 18th and warm up 
together in a tangle of yarn 
and conversation.   

REDgen Connection: promoting balancing 
and resiliency in the lives of children and 
teens.  Youth Interfaith arm of REDgen will 
offer a "QPR" training (Question, Persuade, 
Refer – like CPR for suicide prevention) for 
youth and adults at 3:00 pm on March 6th in 
Friendship Lounge. 
 
QPR: Ask a Question. Save a life.  
 
We hope to arm you with the words and the 
tools to take action at the moment when 
someone may talk about suicide.  Contact 
Rev. Julie for more info!  Friends are very 
welcome/no fee. 



 

FELLOWSHIP AND OUTREACH OPPORTUNITIES 

 

Moms n More  Come, gather in the church 
kitchen on March 11 from 9:30 to 11:00.  We are 
making casseroles for St. Ben’s Loaves and Fishes 
ministry. Contact Katy Nelson with any questions 
kanelson4@yahoo.com  

Baskets Overflowing - An invitation to Fellowship 
 
When Jesus fed the 5000, 5 loaves of bread became 12 overflowing baskets.  The next day, 
on the other side of the lake, he explained himself: “Don’t work for bread like that, bread that 
feeds your physical body – I am the true bread of life, take me in.”   
 
This was our experience in Search & Call, where together we witnessed several true miracles.  
The first was, that after 180 hours together or more, we did not kill each other.  In fact, God 
put a love for one another in our hearts that could not possibly have come from us, nor from 
committee work (as exciting as that might be!).  In the end, I believe everyone of us would 
say that our journey astounded us.  We came to see how active God is among us and the 
special plans he has for North Shore Congregational Church. Together, and unexpectedly, we 
entered the joyful surprise of spiritual fellowship, eating the true bread of life.  
 
Out of God’s grace flowed this fellowship, which only He could create. And He is continuing 
it in Friday gatherings, the outflow of Search and Call.  These sometimes happen to be at the 
Chelimsky house, sometimes at other peoples’, but we all want to make it clear they are 
not our idea, not our doing, they are His, and someone just happens to receive a great 
blessing through you all when He uses that house.  So hear the invitation of God, the 
invitation of Search & Call, COME to experience a unique blessing basking in the joy of 
our overflowing God. 
 
These often fall on the second and fourth Friday evenings of the month at 7pm, at the 
Chelimsky house at 7950 N Lake Drive in Fox Point.  All are invited, all are welcome!  
Please email tchelimsky@mcw.edu and we will send an email reminder about date and plate. 



 

DRIVERS 

Mඈඇඍඁඅඒ Oඉඉඈඋඍඎඇංඍඒ ඍඈ Sൾඋඏൾ 
Bඋൺඇർඁ Oඎඍ ංඇ ඍඁൾ COMMUNITY  

LOAVES AND FISHES 
March 15, 2016 

 
 

CASSEROLES    DESSERTS 
 

Bartlett Block 

Swenson Wauck 

Lange Wood 

Moms ‘n More Bauzenberger 

Moms ‘n More Enea 

Moms ‘n More Dowsett 

Papineau Grove 

Tornetta Krueger 

Gaenslen Weber 

---------- Ford 

---------- Zganjar 

---------- Jipson 

Osborne Croysdale Dowsett 

   

   

Enea Lennie 

Enea Lennie 

Croysdale Lennie 

Croysdale Lennie 

SERVERS 



 

SAVE THE DATE!  
 

Save The Date: March 20th---Palm Sunday!!! 
 
Palm Sunday is a fun day at NSCC.  We will begin in worship with 
the Children’s Choir singing with the Chancel Choir.   
 
After Sunday school and worship, everyone is invited to the 
Eggstravaganza brunch hosted by the 
Fellowship Committee, to benefit the 
Hosanna Mission trip!   
 
The Menu Includes: 
 
Egg Bake  
Sausage 
Bakery 
Fruit 
Pancakes/Sausage on a Stick  
 
After brunch we will have an Easter Story, Egg Hunt and make a special garden project 
that you will be able to take home. I hope you can make it! 

As many know, there is a tap water crisis in Flint, MI.  Some have 
wondered how our congregation can help.  The Mission and Outreach 
Council of the National Association of Congregational Churches is 
advising those interested in contributing to the crisis make a donation 

through “One Great Hour of Sharing” and specify water crisis in Flint, MI in the note.   

One Great Hour of Sharing is the flow-through fund the NACCC uses to raise and 
distribute funds in crisis situations.  In particular, the NACCC Mission and Outreach 
Council will forward specified donations to either the Flint Child Health and 
Development Fund or to Pine Hill Congregational Church in West Bloomfield, MI.  
Pine Hill Congregational is collecting bottled water and distributing to residents of Flint 
periodically.  To learn more about the Flint child health fund and how donations will be 
used there please visit this link:  
 

Flint Child Health and Development Fund.  
     https://www.cfgf.org/cfgf/GoodWork/FlintArea/WaterCrisis/tabid/855/Default.aspx 



 

 THE SKINNY ON FAT 

 Fat is one of the three essential nutrients (along with protein 
and carbohydrate) needed for good health.  Dietary fat provides 
vitamins D, E and K, and stores and provides energy. 

While fat contains almost twice the calories per gram over 
protein and carbohydrate, it has an important place in our 
diet.  It is essential to note that intake of excess calories from 
any source - fat, carbs or protein - will result in weight gain if calories are not burned 
during exercise.  Likewise, consuming low-fat or fat-free foods are not usually a good 
thing if other additives such as sugar and salt are present. 

Here are the types of fats, and where to find healthy sources: 

MONOUNSATURATED - a good fat 

 reduces LDL (bad) cholesterol levels when consumed in place of saturated fats 

 found in olive oil, canola oil, peanut oil, nuts, olives and avocados 

POLYUNSATURATED - a good fat 

 includes omega 3 and omega 6 fatty acids (omega 3 is preferable) 

 reduces LDL (bad) cholesterol, raises HDL (good) cholesterol 

 found in salmon, tuna, herring, sardines, trout, ground flaxseed, walnuts, flaxseed oil,   
canola oil 

SATURATED  - ok when used in moderation 

 are solid at room temperature 

 large amounts may increase LDL cholesterol 

 animal sources:  butter and high fat dairy products, lard, high fat meats 

 plant sources:  palm kernel oil and coconut oil 

TRANS FAT - to be avoided 

 increases LDL, decreases HDL 

 found in stick margarine, solid vegetable shortening, high-fat processed foods and 
commercially baked products 

Check food product labels and reach for the right fats. 

adapted from Aurora Health Care Blog           Jean Lemorande 

 
HELPS FROM THE HEALTH COMMITTEE 



 

. 

 
A MESSAGE FROM THE STEWARDSHIP BOARD 

As each one has received a special gift, employ it in serving one another as good stewards of 
the manifold grace of God…so that in all things God may be glorified through Jesus Christ.  
-1 Peter 4:10-11 
 
What does being one of God’s stewards mean to you?  Part of the mission of our Stewardship 
Board is to encourage you to give of your talents through service to church and community. 
You have many opportunities to explore!  Some may match your interests; others may better 
fit your schedule.  There are things you can do at home, such as making prayer shawls for 
those in need of comfort…or cooking casseroles and baking desserts for our St. Ben’s dinner 
ministry. While out running errands, why not purchase groceries for either our brown bag 
lunch ministry or our ongoing monthly food drive, or pick up some personal care items for the 
upcoming Squeaky Clean drive for Sojourner Family Peace Center now through Easter 
Sunday? 
 
There are also two groups who prepare food at the church for church events, and in the 
process, enjoy each other’s fellowship. They’re called the Soupers, and the Fellowship 
Committee.  They can use new members to help with the preparation of food during the 
weekdays, or serving at events. In fact, the Soupers have an immediate need—they could use 
servers to arrive at 4:00 at the Soup and Table Talks on Wednesdays during Lent. If you’d 
enjoy this, please consider taking on a Wednesday. 
 
If you have questions about volunteering, please contact one of our Ministers at (414) 352-
6123 for more information. More stewardship opportunities will be described in future 
newsletters. 
 
Hope to see you around—it’s a great way to get to know others while serving the church!   



 
 

BENEVOLENCE SPOTLIGHT 

Habitat for Humanity/Ozaukee  
Mission: 

Habitat for Humanity works in partnership with God and 
people everywhere, from all walks of life, to develop 
communities with people in need by building and renovating 
houses so that there are decent houses in decent communities in 
which every person can experience God’s love and can live and 
grow into all that God intends. 

Current Projects: 

Grafton, WI: 

A single family house on Columbia Road is to be completed in 
early summer 2016. A Duplex on the same site will be started 
in 2017. 

Port Washington, WI: 

Habitat for Humanity Ozaukee is partnering with Thrivent Financial through a grant through 
Thrivent Build Homes program of $45,000. This will cover about half of the building’s cost. 
The grant is to be used this year, therefore the house must be finished and ready for occupancy 
by December 31, 2016.  

The current plans for the home on Park Street (Thrivent home) are for a handicap accessible, 
ranch style home with three bedrooms. Another home will be built after this one and is also on 
Park Street—to be finished in 2017.  

Habitat for Humanity requires the resident live or  work in the home’s county and that he 
or she can afford it. The home is not given to the recipient. They have a 30 year, zero interest 
mortgage equal to the building costs. The resident must be able to afford monthly payments 
and is also required to give 500 volunteer hours on Habitat projects (their own home or 
another). 

You can learn more and volunteer if you follow Habitat Ozaukee on Facebook or email 
jallen.habitat@gmail.com. 

There is more information on Habitat for Humanity Ozaukee on our current church bulletin 
board. 

The information in this article is from an interview with Jim Meyer, Church and Community 
Relations, Habitat for Humanity Ozaukee. 

The Benevolence Board 



 
 

BENEVOLENCE SPOTLIGHT 

North Shore Congregational Church will be sponsoring Sojourner Family Peace Center in our 
“Squeaky Clean” event to celebrate the Easter holiday.  Please donate personal care items 
listed below in 1 of the donation bins located at each of the Church’s entrances between now 
and Easter Sunday, March 27.    

Sojourner Family Peace Center is the largest nonprofit provider of domestic violence 
prevention and intervention services in Wisconsin, serving over 9,500 clients each year. 
Sojourner provides crisis housing, system advocacy and individual support services to families 
in Milwaukee as they work to achieve safety, independence and well-being.  The Peace Center 
is proud to announce the opening of a new integrated center in 2016, the first of its kind in the 
nation to provide holistic services.  The new center houses the shelter, 24-hour crisis services, 
a Child Advocacy Center and partnerships with Milwaukee County District Attorney’s Office, 
Milwaukee Police Department, Milwaukee Public Schools, and Children’s Hospital of 
Wisconsin who will provide liaisons and services to victims.  

Please donate...  

Baby lotion and shampoo 

Disposable diapers 

Baby wipes 

Deodorant (women and kids) 

Toothpaste and toothbrushes (women and kids) 

Women’s hair care products (shampoo and conditioner) 

Women’s body lotion 

Women’s non-slip slippers 

Women’s robes 

For our Sunday School classes, a “pajama day” will be planned once 100 items are collected!   

Start collecting your items to donate in one of the three bins that will be placed at each of the 
Church entrances beginning February 28!  Thank you in advance for your generosity! 



 

 
NACCC YEAR ROUND DELEGATE REPORT 

As your Year Round Delegate to the National Association of Congregational Christian 
Churches (NACCC) my “job description” has two parts.  The first is to provide periodic 
updates through this Newsletter and to the Council about events, services, and 
opportunities available through the Association. The second part of being a Year Round 
Delegate is to take feedback or questions from the congregation back to the NACCC. The 
Year Round Delegate is not necessarily the Delegate to the Annual Meetings, although I 
was glad to serve at the 2015 Annual Meeting. 

I have mentioned that the 2016 NACCC Annual 
Meeting & Conference will be June 25-28 at the 
DoubleTree by Hilton Detroit/Dearborn.  The theme 
will be "Who Is My Neighbor?” (Luke 10:29) 
Registration, Hotel, Meeting, and Conference 
information is available on the NACCC web site. 
The direct link is http://www.naccc.org/2016-amc-
information.html. It is not too early to think about 
attending. 

So, what is the Meeting & Conference, and why 
would a member from our church want to attend?  
There are three business sessions, each lasting about 
two hours, spread over the four days. During these, 
the attendees hear about the business of the NACCC 
and the delegates vote to ratify, or not, the actions 
taken by the Board and the Leadership Council over 
the past year. These sessions are a great opportunity 
to learn how the NACCC is doing.  Much of the rest 
of the time is workshops and presentations to learn 
about what the NACCC and other churches in the association are doing. For example, the 
Missions Council will give an overview presentation and there several of our supported 
Missionaries will be presenting information about their work.  

There are a number of workshops on a variety of topics, some for individual growth, 
others covering resources and ideas for Church boards or larger groups.  Workshop topics 
this year include: Devotional Writing; Being Christian in a Pluralistic Society; The Nuts 
and Bolts of Online Giving; Vision and Failure for Profit, Nonprofit, Churches and 
Others; and The Congregational Library & Archives.  More details are in the brochure. 

The Bible Lecture and the Congregational Lecture are given by invited guests and always 
generate much discussion among those who attend. 



 
 

NACCC YEAR ROUND DELEGATE REPORT CONT…. 

I found the Annual Meeting & Conference to be a great opportunity to learn about the 
NACCC, to make my views heard, and to meet and learn from other 
Congregationalists.  You don't need to be a delegate to participate, contribute, and 
enjoy the Annual Meeting. 

I should also mention that the Annual Meeting of the Wisconsin Congregational 
Association will be held at the First Congregational Church of Beloit on April 30.   
The theme is “Practical Ways to Empower Laity.” All are welcome to attend. 

I hope these monthly reports have been informative and that you have taken the 
opportunity to explore the NACCC web site and look through recent editions of the 
Congregationalist. If you have specific questions or interests; or would like to provide 
feedback to the NACCC, feel free to contact me.  Best way to initiate a conversation 
is to corner me (Mark Swartwout) after worship service, or send an email to me at 
Mark.Swartwout@gmail.com.   

Making a Payment In Person? 
 

Did you know that there is a box for payments in the Church 
Office?  

The procedure adopted to ensure safe and efficient collection of 
funds for various items, is for an envelope to be filled out and 
your cash or check payment to be placed in it. The envelope 
should then be deposited in the box and Kerrin, the Office 
Manager, will collect all the envelopes when she next makes a 
bank deposit.  

This way your payment is secure and correctly allocated.  

WATCH THIS SPACE FOR INFORMATION 
FROM THE CHURCH OFFICE! 



 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 

Sunday School News! 
We continue our journey to Easter!  
 
March Sunday School Lessons 
3-6-16     Jesus Teaches About the Good Fruit (Luke 6:43-45) 
3-13-16   Jesus Tells the Parable of the Lost Son (Luke 15: 11-32)   
3-20-16   Jesus Washes the Disciples’ Feet (John 13:1-17)  
3-27-16   Happy Easter!  All families are invited to worship together 
 

Save the Date!  Sunday, March 20th, Palm 
Sunday, is a fun day at NSCC.  We will begin in 
worship with the Children’s Choir singing with 
the Chancel Choir.  After Sunday school and 
worship, everyone is invited to the 
Eggstravaganza brunch hosted by the Fellowship 
Committee.  After brunch we will have an Easter 
Story, Egg Hunt and make a special garden 
project that you will be able to take home. I hope 
you can make it! 
 
There will be no KidsConnect@church in March.  All kids are invited to stay with their 
families following worship for the Eggstravangaza Brunch! 
 
March is SQUEEKY CLEAN month.  The church will be collecting items to send to 
Sojourner Family Peace Center, a shelter for women and children.  I 
am offering a challenge to all Sunday School Families!  If the children 

can collect 100 items, during the month of 
March, I will plan a pajama party on a 
Sunday morning in April.  Children can 
come to church in their pj’s and have a fun, 
special morning in Sunday school.  There is 
a need for baby lotion and shampoo, diapers 

and baby wipes and toothbrushes and toothpaste!  If we focus on these items we should be 
able to collect 100 things and help out many people. 



 

Questions? 
Contact Rev. Julie  

Sheridan- Smith today! 
414-352-6123 or 414-588-8693 
juliesmith@northshorecongl.org 

Or 
Maribeth Penno, 414-352-6123 or 

maribeth@northshorecongl.org 
Or Leslie Krueger 

LeslieKrueger@northshorecongl.org 
 

 CHILDREN’S CORNER 

Children’s Choir will 
practice from 9:00-9:50 on 
Sunday mornings upstairs in 
the chapel.  It is a joy to have 
them sing in worship once a 
month!  Contact Leslie 
Krueger for more information. 

 

Crib N Crawler will be 
staffed during worship on 

Sunday mornings from 
9:45 – 11:15.   

 
Parents and ALL other church members… WE NEED 
YOU!!!!!!!  Each classroom is staffed with a lead 
teacher every week.  According to our church Child 
Safety Policy, we need two adults in each classroom 
every week.  The classroom helper in the room has no 
teaching responsibilities.  Your job is to simply enjoy 
the children, lessons and fun happening in the room.  
Please sign up or contact Maribeth Penno to be a 
classroom helper in any classroom!    

 

We are in need of volunteers to acolyte and carry 
God’s light into the sanctuary each week.  Please 
contact Maribeth Penno if your child is interested in 

helping with this special 
responsibility! 



 
WISCONSIN CONGREGATIONAL ASSOCIATION ANNUAL 

MEETING!  
This is an opportunity for all to get to know people of our Wisconsin Congregational Church 
and see what the association is up to!   

The WCA hosts: 

WCA Youth and Camp - Summer Camp for youth age 3rd grade through High School at 
Mt. Morris, Wautoma Wisconsin July 10th -16th 

First Friday gatherings of youth rotating events at WCA churches,  and annual 30 Hour 
Famine event for World Vision 

Leadership and Lay Leader Ministry programs on Theology, Scripture, Congregationalism, 
Pastoral Care and Leadership 

Retreat events and Mission/Outreach 

Wisconsin Ministers’ Fellowship monthly meetings 

 

Annual Meeting Saturday, April 30th at First Congregational Church in Beloit, WI 

 

Schedule: 

  8:30AM  Registration and Breakfast 

  9:00  Devotions and Worship Music 

  9:30  Program Presentations: Constitution Changes in Mukwonago, Long Range 
Planning in Green Bay 

10:30  Break 

10:45 Program Presentations: Practical Ways to Empower Laity – Panel Discussion, 
Video Presentation from Mission Mazahua, Leadership & Lay Ministry Program – 
Cohort C 

12:00 PM Lunch and Special Music 

1:00  Business Meeting of the WCA 

2:45  Break 

2:55  Worship and Recognition of New Officers 

3:40  Adjournment 

All are invited to attend and each church is asked to send a Pastor and voting delegate.  
Registration fee: $20     

Registration forms may be found below our bulletin board or go to www.wiscongregational.net. 



 
 

CONFIRMATION CLASS UPDATE 

Contact Rev. Julie  
Sheridan-Smith today! 

414-352-6123 or 414-588-8693 
juliesmith@northshorecongl.org 

See the bulletin board in the main hall or watch 
for an email noting Music/Concerts, Plays/
Musicals or special events featuring the youth of 
our church family.  I am sure they would enjoy 
seeing you there, and you will enjoy the gifts and 
talents they offer! 

Update on Confirmation Class for March!  

In February we got creative, brainstorming scripture focus, music choices, writing prayers, 
skits and messages for the May 8th worship service that the Confirmation class is 
organizing.  The children’s choir will do some of the featured music but there are surprises 
in store for all of you so I hope you can be present with us that day.   We served at St. 
Ben’s and several of the youth attended Board Meetings and a Council Meeting.  During 
the month of March we will be exploring other World Religions and close the month 
comparing and contrasting and leading toward some of the work we will do in April 
focusing on individual “I Believe” statements! 

The Board of Christian Enrichment, after collecting feedback from parents and children, 
voted to continue the 2 year plan for confirmation.  Parents of current 6th and 7th grade 
students, please watch for information and opportunity to meet to discuss class times and 
dates.  Feel free to Contact Rev. Julie with any concerns or questions. 

  

 

Youth Ministry Events 

Sunday Morning Discussions Grades 6-7th grade. 

Linda Emery and John Papineau lead this class 
engaging the Bible Topic with Youtube clips, quotes 
and conversation and lots of laughing! (And donuts 
don’t hurt either). Class meets upstairs from 10:15-
11:15 (right after the children’s message). 



 

NORTH SHORE CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 
Phone (414) 352-6123 ~ Fax (414) 352-8320 ~ www.NorthShoreCongl.org 

office@NorthShoreCongl.org 

 
 

MINISTERS 
All members of North Shore Congregational Church 

ASSISTED BY 
Rev. Dr. Martin Hall, Senior Minister      Rev. Julie Sheridan-Smith, Associate Minister                         
Maribeth Penno,  Assistant to Christian Enrichment          Rick Kieffer, Music Director 
Dr. Rodney Loren, Organist                                                        Becky Whelpley, Organist 
Leslie Krueger, Children’s Choir Director                        Kerrin White, Office Manager                                                      
Mike Fugarino, Custodian                                                           Shannon Schimpf, Crib & Crawler Coordinator    

Cal Papineau , Abby and Jack Schill, and Nicole Lennie, Sunday Custodians                                                            
       


